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The call to serve… 
 
Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
 
During this Season of Lent, we have been studying the gospel of Mark with a sermon 
series entitled “The Call to Serve.” This is based on Mark 10:45 when Jesus says, 
“…Whoever wishes to become great among you must be your servant, and whoever 
wishes to be first among you must be slave of all. For the Son of Man came not to be 
served but to serve.” Damen preached a thoughtful and faithful sermon on this passage 
two weeks ago which you can watch here: https://fb.watch/qM6RLV40DZ/ The sermon 
begins at 32:45. 
 
Last week I preached on “The Greatest Commandment,” in Mark 12:28-31 when Jesus 
summarizes all the law and prophets by reminding us to love God with all our being and 
to love our neighbors as ourselves. This call to love God and neighbor is simple to 
understand, but not always easy to follow.   
 
This week, we will turn our focus to Mark 9 with a similar teaching of Jesus. We read, 
“Jesus sat down, called the twelve, and said to them, ‘Whoever wants to be first must 
be last of all and servant of all.’ Then he took a little child and put it among them; and 
taking it in his arms, he said to them, ‘Whoever welcomes one such child in my name 
welcomes me, and whoever welcomes me welcomes not me but the one who sent me.’” 
 
This call to service, love, and to offer welcome to the vulnerable is at the very core of 
how we practice our faith. This Sunday, 3/17, we will have a special musical offering 
with a choir and string quartet that will invite us to reflect on that call. It is a piece 
entitled “To the Hands” written by Caroline Shaw in 2015. She was moved by the 
refugee crisis in Syria, and the number of displaced refugees around the world. 
 
Some of the lyrics in the music quote and reflect on the poem “The New Colossus” which 
was written by American poet Emma Lazarus and is found at the base of the Statue of 
Liberty on Ellis Island, where refugees and immigrants used to arrive in the United 
States. I’ve been reading and reflecting on that poem this week as my own Lenten 
practice, and I want to share the poem with you. Close your eyes and imagine boats full 
of immigrants and refugees arriving in New York Harbor, and picture the Statue of 
Liberty standing as a beacon of hope for those who are arrive and then read this short 
poem: 
 

  
                                                                                                                         continued 

https://fb.watch/qM6RLV40DZ/


Not like the brazen giant of Greek fame, 
With conquering limbs astride from land to land; 
Here at our sea-washed, sunset gates shall stand 
A mighty woman with a torch, whose flame 
Is the imprisoned lightning, and her name: 
Mother of Exiles.  
From her beacon-hand Glows world-wide welcome;  
her mild eyes command 
The air-bridged harbor that twin cities frame. 
 
"Keep, ancient lands, your storied pomp!" cries she 
With silent lips. "Give me your tired, your poor, 
Your huddled masses yearning to breathe free, 
The wretched refuse of your teeming shore. 
Send these, the homeless, tempest-tost to me, 
I lift my lamp beside the golden door!" 
 
I’m always on the lookout for theological insight from unusual and different places. This poem 
reminds me of the clarion call in our faith to offer welcome and hospitality to our neighbors and 
our strangers, and to remember that Jesus invites us to love and serve one another. May we 
make this the foundation of our faith, not just during this Season of Lent, but every day.  
 
Your Servant in Christ, 

 
 
 
 

Pastor Greg 

 
 
 

March Greeters and Ushers 
March Ushers (Team #1) Captain – Chuck Hastings, Elaine Specht, Kim 

Creech  

Greeters 

   

MARCH MEMORIAL ROOM NARTHEX 

17 Cathy & John Pershing Mary Fisk 

Palm Sunday 24 Laurie & Brian Johnson Stephanie Bliss 

Easter 31 Kathy Utter Melissa Davis 



 

 

  

 

  

Tuesday 3/12 10:30am Staff Meeting Fairgrounds 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 5:30pm Congregational Life Committee Anderson Room 

 5:30pm Trustees Meet Confirmation Room 

 6:45pm Deacons Meet  Anderson Room 

 7-8pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 
3/13 

12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

  NO WNL  

 6:30PM Woodcarvers Basement 

 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 

 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

Thursday 3/14 12:30pm Dulcimer  Lydia Room 

 5pm Personnel Committee as needed 

 6pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 3/15 10am Mahjong Ladies Fellowship Hall 

Saturday 3/16  United Harvest  
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Sunday 3/17 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 

 9:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 

 10am HAW Store Open Library 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 

 11:30am HAW Store Open Library 

Monday 3/18 1-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 

 1:30pm Quilters  PEACE Quilting Room 

 5:30pm Go & Serve meeting Parlor 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Choir Room Choir Room 

Tuesday 3/19 10:15am Staff Meeting In-person 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 7pm-8pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 
3/20 

9:30am PW Circles 1 & 2 Parlor 

 12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

 1:15pm PW Circle 3 Library 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 5-7:15pm PreK-12th Grade WNL Various 

 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 

 6:45pm Chancel Choir  Choir Room 

 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

Thursday 3/21 12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 5:30pm Session Meets Anderson Room 

 6pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 3/22 10am Mahjong Ladies Fellowship Hall 

Sunday 3/24  Palm Sunday  

 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 

 9:15am Sunday School for all ages various 

 10am HAW Store Open Library 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Radio, Facebook 

 11:30am HAW Store Open Library 

mailto:Sbbrooks52@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://specialofferings.pcusa.org/story/one-great-hour-of-sharing-brings-

hope-and-healing/ 

 

 

  

https://specialofferings.pcusa.org/story/one-great-hour-of-sharing-brings-hope-and-healing/
https://specialofferings.pcusa.org/story/one-great-hour-of-sharing-brings-hope-and-healing/


hos·pi·tal·i·ty 
/ˌhäspəˈtalədē/ 
 

noun 
1. the friendly and generous reception and entertainment of guests, visitors, or strangers. 

 
The FPC Worship/Arts/Music Committee extends its appreciation to the following 
church members and friends for opening their homes to singers, directors, and 
instrumentalists from the Tabor College Choir during their recent tour and visit to 
Hastings. 

 
 

Sarah and Todd Allen 
John Bohmfalk 

Janet and Gary Brandt 
Dan Deffenbaugh 

Brett Epperson 
Barb Harrington 

Susan and Neal Hoff 
Deb and Byron Jensen 
Pat and Richard Kleiber 
Ann and Robin Koozer 

 
 

Lynette and Paul Krieger 
Chelsea LeMar 

Jessica Meeske and Todd Pankrantz 
Cathy and John Pershing 

Joan Shaw 
Marnie and Dough Soderquist 

Kili and Justin Wenburg 
Jim Wenburg 

Joy and George White 

 

 



United Harvest Mobile Food Pantry 

is a joint ministry with First 

Presbyterian Church &  

First United Methodist Church. We 

provide a food distribution to 400+ 

families.  

• If you need food, please come at 

the time indicated based on the 

first letter of your last name.  

• If you would like to volunteer for 

this distribution, please come to 

the church at 9:30am to help us 

with the distribution.  
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621 N. Lincoln Ave. 
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402-462-5147 
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